

November 28, 2014

BY EMAIL

Canadian Intellectual Property Office (CIPO) Trade-marks Branch 50 Victoria Street, Room C232-35B Gatineau, Québec K1A 0C9

Attention: Darlene Carreau, Chair, Trade-marks Opposition Board,

Canadian Intellectual Property Office (CIPO)

Dear Ms. Carreau:

Re: Submissions on the CIPO Discussion Document entitled "Proposed Amendments to the *Trade-marks Regulations 2014*"

We enclose on behalf of the law firm of Bereskin & Parr LLP comments and submissions with respect to the government consultation document entitled "Amendments to the *Trade-marks Regulations 2014*".

It would be our pleasure to further discuss with you any of the matters or proposals raised in the submission document. Please contact Cynthia Rowden, B.A., LL.B., crowden@bereskinparr.com, 416.957.1617, with any questions you may have.

Respectfully submitted,

Bereskin + Pan LLP / SENCRL, STR

BERESKIN & PARR LLP/S.E.N.C.R.L., s.r.l.

TORONTO MISSISSAUGA WATERLOO MONTRÉAL